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Representative Clay Schexnayder
Speaker of the House of Representatives
P.O. Box 94062
Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70804

RE: HOUSE RESOLUTION NO. 109 OF THE 2021 REGULAR SESSION

Dear Mr. Speaker:

The Louisiana State Law Institute respectftilly submits its interim report to the

legislature relative to forced abortion or sterilization of an interdict.

cc: Representative Charles Owen

Sincerely,

email cc: David R. Poynter Legislative Research Library
drplibrary(legis.la.gov

Secretary of State, Mr. R. Kyle Ardoin
adinin(sos.louisiana.gov

Director
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INTERIM REPORT TO THE LEGISLATURE 

IN RESPONSE TO HR NO. 109 OF THE 2021 REGULAR SESSION 

 

 

 House Resolution No. 109 of the 2021 Regular Session urges and requests the Louisiana 

State Law Institute to study provisions of law relative to consent of a curator to an abortion or 

sterilization of an interdict. Specifically, the resolution noted that current law in Louisiana 

establishes no process, legal standard, or burden of proof and provides inadequate legal protections 

for persons with disabilities who are faced with the possibility of a forced sterilization or forced 

abortion. The resolution also asked the Law Institute to include in this study representatives of 

Disability Rights Louisiana and Louisiana Right to Life. In fulfillment of this request, the Law 

Institute assigned the project to its Marriage-Persons Committee, which operates under the 

direction of Professor Andrea B. Carroll as Reporter. 

 

 The Committee received background information from Louisiana Right to Life and heard 

client testimonies from representatives of Disability Rights Louisiana and was surprised that 

Louisiana law does not provide more safeguards. The Committee has conducted research and is 

reviewing model language provided by Disability Rights Louisiana that is based on Michigan law 

and was drafted in consultation with medical professionals. The Committee is carefully balancing 

considerations concerning preserving interdicts’ health with protecting their individual rights and 

freedoms and has begun drafting new laws with the purpose of adding due process protections. 

 

 A final report will be submitted to the Legislature once the Committee receives approval 

of its recommendations from the Law Institute’s Council. 


